
SO-SO TUESDAY
MEANDERINGS
Even eight hours after polls started closing on
the Super Tuesday primaries yesterday, I see
little of real interest in yesterday’s results.

The biggest news of the day remains that we’re
rid of Kristen Sinema, which should make it
easier for Ruben Gallego to replace her.

Another big news nugget yesterday confirmed what
some had speculated: that when Elon Musk flew to
West Palm Beach the other day, it was to allow
Trump to beg him for cash. Musk famously demands
full board control in business negotiations;
imagine how such a discussion would go with
Trump’s campaign team, who thus far have run a
far more professional show than Trump’s past
Presidential elections. Or, for that matter,
Xitter under Musk’s direction.

Speaking of Nazi sympathizers, the North
Carolina GOP nominated a Black Holocaust denier
to run for governor.

Adam Schiff and Steve Garvey will face off to
take Dianne Feinstein’s seat — and sadly, the
progressives weren’t even close.

Nikki Haley appears to have won Vermont.
[Update: At 10AM, Haley will suspend her
campaign but not yet endorse Trump.] Joe Biden
appears to have lost American Samoa.
[Correction: Updated reporting says it was a
delegate tie.]

It will take days to figure out how much of
Haley’s vote — under 20% in more conservative
states and Texas — reflected cross-overs.
Similarly, it’ll take some time to understand
the significance of protest votes against Joe
Biden, the most significant of which was in
Minnesota. And given what a weird situation a
two incumbent general presents it’ll take days
to figure out what the turnout means for Biden
and Trump.
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One of the most important measures, in my
opinion, is in where and how Latinos voted —
particularly if Colin Allred, now the Democratic
nominee in Texas, has a chance of replacing Ted
Cruz. Again, it’ll take days to make sense of
that.

The big takeaway right now is that a whole lot
of people don’t want to be facing a Trump-Biden
rematch. But as of yesterday, it is virtually
certain that’s what will happen.


